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DONATION OF ONE PORTABLE CLASSROOM BUILDING

POLICY ISSUE / SITUATION:

The District will be removing a total of eight portable classroom buildings from SHS and BHS this
summer. Seven of these will be moved to other schools to address overcrowding pending new
capacity construction. The remaining portable is 17 years old and is ready to be retired due to its
condition. School Board Policy DN states that the Board may declare district property to be
surplus and authorize its disposal.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

* The Joint Regional Operations Center (JROC) Foundation has approached BSD about the
potential of having the excess portable donated to support training of first responder
professionals in Washington County. A formal letter request was submitted, Attachment (1).

* The Washington County Sheriff has endorsed this request, Attachment (2).

* Donation of this portable, currently located at SHS, would avoid costs for transporting and
disposing of this building. BSD would donate it in as-is condition. JROC would bear the
responsibility for removing it from SHS property and for all costs associated with
transportation and set-up at the new location.

* Supporting this request would be consistent with BSD’s long partnership with law
enforcement agencies in Beaverton and Washington County.

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Board declare this portable to be surplus and authorize its disposal via
a donation.

(14-432) BE IT RESOLVED that the Beaverton School District Board of Directors declares Portable
(Inventory Number 9702) to be surplus and further authorizes donation of this surplus property to
the Joint Regional Operations Center Foundation.

District Goal: All students will show continuous progress toward their personal learning goals, developed in collaboration with teachers and parents, and
will be prepared for post-secondary education and career success.

The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups. It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there
will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression,
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment.



June 6, 2104

Richard Steinbrugge, P.E.
Beaverton School District
16550 SW Merlo Road

Beaverton, Oregon 97006

Dear Mr. Steinbrugge,

It has been a pleasure meeting you and Ms. Hawkins and discussing our mutual goals around the
use of portable classrooms that the Beaverton School District has slated for retirement.

I would like to respectfully request the district donate Portable #9702, currently located at Sunset
High School (labeled as P8), for use as a classroom and other law enforcement training purposes
at the Joint Regional Operations Center in rural Washington County.

The Joint Regional Operations Center (JROC) Foundation is a registered non-profit organization
registered in the State of Oregon. The center, located in Timber, Oregon, is designed to benefit
all area law enforcement agencies to help us meet our growing and diversifying training needs to
address common threats to public safety, including those faced on your own campuses.

JROC provides a dedicated place for agencies to safely conduct real-world training and other
exercises as mandated by the State of Oregon. Its board structure, representing law enforcement,
educational and other public agencies is designed to strengthen collaboration.

Previously donors have contributed buses and semi-trailers to JROC for law enforcement
exercises. We welcome starting a relationship with your district as you consider disposal of real

property and hope to further collaborate with you to help you address campus safety needs.

For more information about JROC, our staff and mission, please see www.jroc.org. To discuss
this request further, please contact me directly at (503) 539-3303.

Best regards,

Brian Lynott

JOINT REGIONAL OPERATIONS CENTER FOUNDATION

PO BOX 2220 | BEAVERTON, OREGON 97075 | 844-CALL-JROC | 503-539-3303 |
WWWJIROC.ORG
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June 9, 2014
Dick Steinbrugge, P.E.
Beaverton School District
Administration Center
16550 SW Merlo Road

Beaverton, Oregon 97006
Dear Mr. Steinbrugge,

This letter serves to convey my strong support of a request you are considering from the Joint
Regional Operations Center (JROC) Foundation to donate a portable classroom to JROC in
Washington County.

As you seek to surplus or otherwise dispose of other such assets, please consider the
educational function that could be extended in the public safety realm.

The JROC site in rural Washington County presents the opportunity for a private public
partnership to deliver a dynamic real-world training environment for first responder
professionals within Washington County to train. However, it is currently in the early
developmental stage. To improve the use of this site and better welcome public safety agencies,
an indoor portable classroom is needed for training police officers and other first responders to
meet and receive classroom instruction prior to and after training exercises.

I have signed an agreement with JROC Executive Director Brian Lynott to ensure my deputies
could train on the site near Timber, Oregon. Since then, my staff has continued dialogue with
JROC to consider how the non-profit organization could strengthen collaboration among
regional law enforcement partners who may want to utilize the training center.

Your portable classroom would be a thoughtful and useful donation to JROC and one that
would further our shared goals of protecting the safety of our community.

Thank you for the consideration of this request. If you have any questions, please feel free to
contact me at (503) 846-2506 or by email at patrick_garrett@co.washington.or.us.
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